
11 March 2012

SUNDAY MARCH 11 Lent Three  TODAY

8.00am
9.15am

11.00am
2.30 pm 
4.30pm
7.00pm

Contemplative    Pamela Longmuir 
Interactive - Communion  Rev. Rosemary Carter                         
Traditional    Rev. Rosemary Carter           
Senior Service   Alison Clarkson
Children & Families  Rev R Carter / Belinda Clear
Creative    Alanee Hearnshaw                                                     

Psalm 107: 1-3, 17-22; Numbers 21:4-9; Ephesians 2:1-10; John 3:14-21 

SUNDAY MARCH 18 Lent Four

8.00am
9.15am

11.00am
4.30pm
7.00pm

Contemplative - Communion  Rev. Rosemary Carter
Interactive    Rev. Greg Fry                         
Traditional    Rev. Greg Fry  
Children & Families  Belinda Clear                                                        
Creative   Alanee Hearnshaw

Psalm 19; Exodus 20:1-7; 1 Corinthians 1:18-25; John 2:13-22

Glen Waverley
Uniting Church

Welcome to Our Church

GWUC is a faithful, Christ-centred community that meets God and shares 
that unconditional love: meet_god@anytime.with.us

If you’re new to our congregation, please say hello at the welcome table in 
the foyer after the service.

U N I T I N G  C H U R C H  I N  A U S T R A L I A

W E E K LY  B U L L E T I N

Glen Waverley Uniting Church

Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway,
Glen Waverley, VIC, 3150

Office  Hours: Mon-Fri 9am - 5pm
(except Public Holidays)

9560 3580
office@gwuc.org.au

gwuc.org.au

Ministry Team

Rev. Greg Fry
9561 3031        gjandco@bigpond.net.au

Rev. Rosemary Carter
9560 9843      rosemary.carter@internode.on.net

Alison Clarkson - Seniors
9560 3167       madingwall@optusnet.com.au

Alanee Hearnshaw - Youth & Young Adults
0402 030 342   alanee.h@gmail.com

Belinda Clear - Children & Families
9560 3580       baclear@bigpond.com

Today’s 9.15am service is being recorded

Congregational Outreach Projects (COP) 2012
Applications opened, 26 February, for Congregational Outreach Project (COP) grants 
from the 2012 Fete proceeds.
Read the full announcement details in the March Monthly Bulletin, the Outreach 
Notice Board or go to: http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/CopProjects2012.
The two necessary documents may also be collected from the Church Office.
For any questions or queries about Applications please contact one of the 2012 COP 
Selection Panel members, 
Alice Barelli 0408 990 682, 
Katie Hunter 9560 0365 or 0409 597 301,
Neil Leister 9561 5256
Applications close on Sunday 25th March.
Lyn McDonald - Community Outreach Group

Book Sale - Maps
Could the maps of the areas used to distribute book sale leaflets be returned to the 
office as soon as possible. A big thank you to everyone who assisted with delivery. 
Ian McMillan

Book Sale - Thanks
The Book Sale last Saturday was a great success, raising $4611.90 with an additional 
$242.15 from the Devonshire Tea, for a grand total of $4854.05.  The Gold FISH group 
would like to thank all who contributed to this success, including:
. all who helped in setting up, selling and clearing away,
. Eileen Scott and the Choir who extended hospitality to shoppers by providing a   
delicious Devonshire Tea,
. Ian McMillan and those who delivered leaflets,
. all who donated books,
. and, finally, all who came and bought books.

Rosters and Letters
There are rosters and letters sitting in the letter rack which need to be collected.  
Please check if there are any for you.

http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/CopProjects2012
http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/CopProjects2012


What’s on this week?
(Legend: R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, K-Kitchen, F-Fellowship Area,
C-Church, H-Hall, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue)

Monday 12 March - Public Holiday - Office Closed
7.30 pm Greg’s Lectionary Group O     Enq: Greg Fry 9561 3031
8.00 pm Young Adult Group O     Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342
8.00 pm Meditation  O     Enq: Bobbie Rooks 9803 0379
8.00 pm Badminton  H     Enq: Ian McMillan 9803 1813

Tuesday 13 March
9.00 am Ladies Social Tennis O     Enq: Eileen Scott 9800 4005
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3     Enq: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746
10.00am - 2pm The Hub  F     Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373        
8.00 pm Encounter Group O     Enq: Lois Hosking 9560 1981

Wednesday 14 March
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3     Enq: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746
10.00am-12noon The Hub  F     Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373
7.30 pm Worship Band  R3     Enq: Dean Mann 9800 1768  
7.45 pm Elders   R1     Enq: Ross Mackinnon 9560 4746
8.00  pm Free Spirit   O     Enq: Deb Leigh 0411 778 417
8.00  pm Young Adult Group O     Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342

Thursday 15 March
9.45 am Ladies Keep Fit Group H     Enq: Jenni Halliwell 9728 5550
10.00 am - 2pm The Hub  F     Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373
1.30  pm Scotsglen Singers H     Enq: Heather Francis 9878 1979
6.30 pm Church Council Exec V     Enq: David Morgan 9560 8024
8.00 pm Badminton  H     Enq: Ian McMillan 9803 1813
8.00 pm Uniting Voices  R1 / C     Enq: Barb Hurst 9803 9346 or
                 Elwyn Pederson 9803 1378

Friday 16 March
9.30  am Lectionary Group R2
12.00 pm Cooee Scrabble Group F     Enq: Sandy Whitfield 0417 597 144  
7.00 pm Youth   O     Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342
8.00 pm Organ Demonstration  C     Enq: Robert Fleming 9802 2179

Saturday 17 March
1.00  pm Social Tennis  O     Enq: Graeme Pratt 9560 7991

Today’s Flowers in the church
The flowers in the church today are in loving memory of Yvonne Claridge. 
Always in our hearts. Peter, Kirsty and Family.
Arranged by: Joy Jackson.

Congratulations
We congratulate Wendy Wyatt who has been appointed to a position where she will 
be helping people.

Church Council Elections
All eight candidates have been successfully elected to Church Council. 
Congratulations!
Eric Armstrong and Neil Skilton - Congregational Chair and Secretary. 

Notice of a Meeting of the Congregation
Everybody please note that a meeting of the Congregation will be held in the 
Worship Centre at 8pm on Monday 19 March.

The Agenda for this meeting, and minutes of the previous meeting held Monday 21 
November, 2011, will be available on the Stewards’ Table in the foyer.

We look forward to seeing all of you there to discuss the future of our church 
community.
Neil Skilton and Eric Armstrong - Congregational Secretary and Chair. 

Church Organ Review
On Friday 16 March a "workshop" will be held in the church, commencing at 8pm, to 
inform members about problems with our 30 year old church organ, and to provide 
an opportunity to hear a modern electronic organ played by an accomplished 
visiting organist.   This is an important part of an assessment regarding the part 
organ music will play in the future of our church, and what instrument we may 
require.  
More details are available in the Monthly Bulletin distributed last week (4 March) 
and available from the office.  All congregation members with an interest in worship 
music are encouraged to attend.

Things Needed!!
Uthies are in need of cardboard boxes, bubble wrap and polystyrene things for our 
Build-It night. If you have any of these things around your home that you no longer 
need, please bring them up to the church and leave them in the box outside the 
office.


